
 

GOVERNMENT OF INDIA 

MINISTRY OF HOME AFFAIRS 

  

LOK SABHA 

UNSTARRED QUESTION NO. 2047 

 

TO BE ANSWERED ON THE 14
TH

 MARCH, 2017/ PHALGUNA 23, 1938 (SAKA) 

 

MEETING ON SECURITY STATUS 

 

2047.  SHRI PARBHUBHAI NAGARBHAI VASAVA: 

 

Will the Minister of HOME AFFAIRS be pleased to state:  

 

(a) whether the Government has conducted a number of conferences of 

Director General of Police and Home Secretaries of States with regard to 

the status of security in the country during the last three years; 

 

(b) if so, the details and the issues discussed in these conferences along 

with the outcome thereof; and 

 

(c) the follow up action taken by the Government in this regard? 

 

ANSWER 

 

MINISTER OF STATE IN THE MINISTRY OF HOME AFFAIRS 

(SHRI HANSRAJ GANGARAM AHIR) 

 

(a) to (c): The Central Government organises a Conference of 

Director Generals of Police (DGsP)/Inspector Generals of Police 

(IGsP) every year  wherein issues such as challenges to internal 

security,  policing,  disaster management etc. are discussed.  During 

the last three years, the conference was held at Guwahati from 29th 

to 30th November, 2014, at Rann of Kachchh from 18th to 20 

December, 2015 and at Hyderabad from 25th December to 27th 

December,  2016. 

The recommendations of the conference are sent to all the 

stakeholders concerned for implementation. The status of 

implementation of recommendations is reviewed periodically and the 

implementation report is also presented in the next year’s  

DGsP/IGsP Conference.  
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